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DEAR LORD

Thank You for creating LOVE. We know from Your Word that You are LOVE,
Lo so undeserving, yet Your grace and LOVE for me is unbelievable.
Thank You for Loving me and thank you for putting others on this earth to

show wme an example of Your LOVE.
Teach us how to LOVE each other no matter what.
qod, [ pray that we would always lean ow each other’s strengths, and
forglve each other’s weaknesses.
Lord, give me a heart running towards You. Lord, [ know that true
unconditional LOVE Ls only built by You.
Today), my heart overflows with thankfulness for you and
all the people tn my Life.
Thank you for loving me. Thank you for saving me.
Thank you for blessing me each anol every day.
AMEN




May love reach for
your hand if ever
you're lonely. May all
sadness be washed
away by joy.

If trouble fills your
thought, I wish you
peace.

May you find silence
in moments of
troubles, and
simplicity when things
get complicated.
When all looks empty

I wish you hope.

Jesus Is My Valentine

o
Jesus is my Valentine;
I talk to Him each day.

He never, never leaves me;
and always listens when | pray.
Yes, He is my Valentine;
there is no love like His.

He is the heart of all that is;
for Him | breathe and live.
He’s a Valentine that never lies;
never hurts or breaks.

He always has forgiven me;
for all my past mistakes.

If you only knew my Valentine;
you would love Him too.
For His love is always perfect;
His love is always true.

So if your heart is longing;
for a love that never ends.
For someone that is faithful;
you know you can depend.
Call upon my Valentine;
He'll wash away your sin.

He will be your Valentine;

and your dearest, dearest friend.

Febrwwarny Blessings
Faithfuilly move forward.
Enjoy time with your loved ones.
Breathe. Just breathe.
Relax and enjoy some down time.
Utilize all new opportunities.
Awesome things are on their way.
Release all stress and anxiety.

You will be blessed this month.

SCRIFTURE READINGS FOR FEBRUARY

“Give thanks to the God of heaven. His love endures forever.”
Psalm 136:26

“But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, forbearance, kindness,
goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. Against such things

there is no law.” Galatians 5:22-23
“Love is patient and kind.” 1 Corinthians 13:4
“I have loved you with an everlasting love.” Jeremiah 31:3

“You have heard that it was said, ‘Love your neighbor and hate your
enemy.” But I tell you, love your enemies and pray for those who persecute

»

you.
Matthew 5:43-44
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For the past four months, a team of leaders from our church have been in
discussion about how we can help St. Mark’s become a better church. The first
discussion we had was September 24th, 2022, when we attended a seminar called a
“Church Vitality Workshop” sponsored by the Penn Central Conference. During that
seminar, we met Joe Motz, the man who would be our coach and guide as we
discovered the issues that are holding us back as a congregation. Joe has been an
amazing asset for our leadership team and for our congregation. Every meeting we
had with Joe, he had the courage to call us out and the wisdom to help us get deeper
into the issues to find the sources of what holds us back. Through Joe’s guidance,
we discovered one of the biggest issues holding St. Mark’s back is fear; specifically
the fear of failure and the fear of conflict.

Since our discussions last September, I've become increasingly aware of (and
very sensitive to) one of the causes of fear in our congregation. One of the main
causes of fear is the result of negative voices that permeate through our
congregation. I believe a majority of people at St. Mark’'s are positive and
encouraging, and I am thankful for the positive energy they bring to our
congregation. But just like a small pebble that works its way into the bottom of your
shoe, just a little negativity can make the whole body uncomfortable.

There are legitimate times when we need to share what we are struggling with
(like a health issue or dealing with the loss of a loved one). When those issues come
up in our lives, we need to be there for one another. That is what the church is for.
But the challenge we are facing is when trivial issues become reason for
confrontation and attempts to bully others. Most of the issues these negative voices
are complaining about are not “end of the world” events that are based in fact.
Instead, they are opinion issues based on preference. The fear we have of
confrontation or being accused of something has us paralyzed with fear. As such,
we are unable to do the work of the church because we spend so much time trying
to keep people from complaining.

As I mentioned in my Pastor’s Report to our Annual Meeting, we have a lot of
reasons outside the church to complain. We have a pandemic that doesn’t want to
go away, we have deep political divisions that are getting deeper every day, and
violence is on the rise. Even activities that should be fun and relaxing (like eating at
our favorite restaurant) aren’t as enjoyable because most restaurants are short
staffed and the service is slower. I get it: It is hard to have a positive attitude when
there are so many things to be negative-about.

But I've been thinking, with all of the negativity outside the church, do we
have to bring that negativity into the church as well? Wouldn't it be nice if we could
create a space at St. Mark’s that is free from the negativity of the worid? Wouldn't
it be nice to have a place where we can be in fellowship with one another as we give
God our thanks and praise and find the hope we need for the week ahead? I think
it would be amazing if we could create a place like this, I think most of us are craving
a place like this, so I have a plan for us to achieve that goal.

It is very simple: I challenge us to “"T.H.I.N.K.” before we speak or act. When

we T.H.I.N.K. about what we say or do, we are asking ourselves:
(over)
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Is it True?

Is it Helpful?

Is it Inspiring?
Is it Necessary?
Is it Kind?

To help us remember this thought, I've created a cut out below that you can
put on your refrigerator at home. How this works is simple: as you “T.H.I.N.K.”
about what you’re going to say, if the answer to any of the five questions is “no”,
then what you are about to say or do should be left unsaid or undone.

Our job as Christians is to give God our thanks and praise and to welcome our
neighbor with our love. No where did Jesus teach us we shouid unload our anger on
people or make them feel afraid so they will do what we want. If our goal is to speak
and act positively as Christians, then our results will be positive as a church. I fully
believe if we step up to the challenge of thinking, acting, and speaking positively in
2023, then we can grow stronger in our relationship with our Creator in the present,
and our church will grow stronger to meet whatever challenges we face in the future.
I hope you will join me on this journey of helping our church, and our relationships
- with each other and with our God - to grow.

The Journey Continues... IDQJ’L‘W‘ ﬂaw

Cut Here

LHLNK.

Before you speak, ask yourself:
Is it True?
Is it Helpful?
Is it Inspiring?
Is it Necessary?
Is it Kind?




Kathy's February Blog

For years, we have wrestled with changing the time of the church service. And that time is here for us to
take a step in that direction. Snoopy is even trying to give us a hint of the time of that service by having
the second hand on the 10.

Yep, starting February 4" through April 30", services will be at 10 AM. Why are we doing this? The main
reason is the number of people that have approached us requesting a change in the time saying 9 AM is
just too early.

Will services continue at 10 AM after April? That's up to you. We ask for you to give this prayerful
consideration. Then, we need your feedback as to your thoughts. Options that come to mind are: if you'd
like to keep services at 10 AM, move them back to 9 AM, or have winter/summer hours. Therefore,
please share with someone on Consistory your feedback. Specifically, the elders that will be evaluating
the input received are Kathy Follett, Faye Fox, Cindy Klahr, Kathy Andrews and Ken Shultz. The elders
will take the feedback that they receive and discuss at the April 13" Consistory meeting and make
recommendation to the full Consistory for approval. This will determine the path forward for us.

What happens to choir practice? I'm glad you asked. Jeff and | chatted with the choir and the
intergenerational choir practice will be before the service. Jeff will communicate the exact details of that
in email to the choir.

As for adult Sunday School, that will also be before the service. Again, the exact time will be discussed
with those attending Sunday School.

Thank you in advance for your prayerful consideration of this critical item in moving St. Mark's forward.

Until then, stay safe, stay warm and Happy New Year. Snoopy and I'll see you in March. Zcu'éa/




What’s Happening at St. Mark’s ......

Office Hours to Change

Beginning January 1st, 2023, the office will be closed on Mondays. This is being done at the
suggestion from Cindy due to the reduced workload and call volume. The office hours will
remain 9:30-1:30 Tuesday through Friday. In case of pastoral emergency, please reach out to
Pastor Dave.

Headphones for Service

Perhaps hearing the service is not coming as easy as it once was. We have a solution for you.
We have headphones that are blue tooth enabled. If these new headphones will help you hear
us, just check in with Sam or Ken before service and they will get you set up.

Evening Services

For Christmas Eve, we offered rides for those that were interested in being in person but didn’t
feel comfortable driving at night. We plan to continue that offer into 2023. If you'd like to
attend Ash Wednesday or Holy Week services and would like a ride, please call Cindy in the

office.

Mission Statement Change

The mission statement has been revised to reflect what we have been trying to promote the
last two years. It now reads:

The congregation of St Mark’s United Church of Christ is about Hope — Fellowship —
Mission

Banners

Through a recent memorial gift that we received, we will be purchasing new banners for the
front of the Sanctuary to celebrate Lent/Easter, Advent and Christmas.

Mission Opportunities

There will be several mission opportunities coming up in 2023. We will be bringing back
a grill night at the Lebanon Rescue Mission sometime in June. In August, we will be working
with the Lebanon Rescue Mission to provide the Sunday evening community meal. Also, we
will be starting to provide community meals quarterly on a Saturday evening. Finally, a mission
trip is being planned to head to North Carolina the week of September 9 — 16%™. If interested in
more information on the mission trip, please reach out to Kathy.




Carillion/Chime Update

Recently, the question was asked what would it take to repair/replace the carillon so we
could use chimes during service and have music back in the neighborhood. That answer was
found by our Music Coordinator, Jeff Clouser. The carillon company can no longer get parts to
service our carillon. When asked what it would cost to replace with a new digital carillon, those
estimates came in between $20,000 to $25,000. Therefore, we will not be replacing the
carillon. What we are now researching is if the carillon can be disconnected from the organ and
chimes hooked up so that the organ can play chimes. Stay tuned on this option as we get more
information.

Church Sign to get Updates

If you've ever entered the church through the doors at 8" and Monument, you’ve
noticed that we have a nice sign indicating the church name. However, there is no additional
information on the sign. A suggestion was made to add the time of service, the church’s phone
number and website. While the original sign will not be modified, it is being researched if we
can add the additional information below the sign so passersby have our information.

/ﬁz&%y

SENIOR CORNER

Betty Bartal Nancy Basselgia
Lebanon Valley Home 100 Cottage Drive, #202
500 East Main Street Palmyra, PA 17078

Annville, PA 17003

Please send notes, cards or give them a phone call. Let Betty and Nancy
know that St. Mark’s has not forgotten about them. Thank you.




Simeon Guilford Part Two

Jim Schucker

While working on the Union Canal, Simeon Guilford, the engineer who directed the
constructed the Union Canal Tunnel, discovered hydraulic cement near Stouchburg. This type of
cement was used in the construction of locks and had to be transported to the area at much expense
prior to the discovery. (Hydraulic cement hardens under water.) So great was this discovery that the
company presented him with a 46 volume set of Reese’s Cyclopedia.

Another discovery which Guilford made during his tenure in Lebanon was the acquaintance of
a young girl named Catherine E. Doll, granddaughter of Judge Andrew Graff of Lancaster. At this
time, water was lifted out of the Quittapahilla Creek by a forty-foot water wheel located along the
stream just north of Lincoln Ave. and Cumberland St. and deposited in a trough forty feet in the air.
This trough ran along Lincoln Ave. a half mile until it reached the canal. One day while home from
school, Catherine and some friends climbed the trestles holding the trough, and once at the top
became too frightened to descend. Hearing their cries for help, young Guilford and his workmen
came to the rescue of the group. Your imagination can take the romance from here till the wedding
of Simeon and Catherine in May 1830.

After the tunnel was completed in 1827, Simeon Guilford was appointed one of five principal
engineers of the canal by the Board of Canal Commissioners and assighed to the Delaware line
which extended from Bristol to Easton. He and DeWitt Clinton were also assighed to survey for the
construction of a canal in the Susquehanna Valley. In less than a month he completed a survey of
both sides of the river from Clark’s Ferry to Northumberland. Guilford continued on the project until
1829 and then moved on to do surveys, located lines, and rendered estimates of proposed
improvements.

About 1830 Guilford discovered Chestnut Hill iron ore on a farm near Columbia. This property
along with three other deposits of hematite ore in Lebanon County, soon came under his ownership .

A year later he formed a partnership with Dr. George N. Eckert and erected Swatara Furnace
near Suedberg in Schuylkill County. Here they manufactured charcoal, pig iron, and such castings as
stoves, water pipes and the like. The furnace remained in operation until 1853. Having the branch
of the Union Canal within a mile of the furnace made it economical to ship its products to market.
The structure still stands today just inside the gates leading to Highbridge, Lebanon’s water supply
facilities.

In 1855, with such well-known citizens as John Krause, Jefferson Shirk, Gen. John Weidman,
and Levi Kline, Guilford organized the Dudley Iron Co., an anthracite furnace in the western part of
Lebanon (south of what is now Coleman Park). This furnace was later sold to Robert W. Coleman
who changed the name to Donaghmore Furnace.

After retiring from the iron business, Guilford spent part of several years in Illinois supervising
some land interests which he had acquired and investigating the coal formations of that state. He
also enjoyed the study of geology, mineralogy, and other sciences.

In 1843 Guilford received the nomination of the Wig Party for the office of Canal
Commissioner, an office of great importance at the time of the state owned waterways. His bid for
office was not successful, however.

He was elected Chief Burgess of the City of Lebanon (mayor) in 1855 and served for two
years. Although retired, he stepped in as city engineer when public water was introduced into
Lebanon and continued in that position until the work was completed.

One of his three sons, Dr. William M. Guilford, was present in 1932 at the dedication of the
tablet and boulder which stands above the south portal along Tunnel Hill Rd. Dr. Guilford was given
the honor of unveiling the boulder during the ceremony at which there were 2000 present. At the time
he was 99 years old, just a month short of turning 100. (His life continued for another six years.)




KID’S KORNER
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RASPBERRY CHOCOLATE COFFEE CAKE

2 CUPS FLOUR "STREUSEL

% C SUGAR L

¥s CBUTTER, SOFTENED ¥4 CFLOUR

1 CMILK ¥ C SUGAR

1 TSP VANILLA % C FIRM BUTTER OR MARGARINE
2 TSP BAKING POWDER ' 1/3 SLIVERED ALMONDS

%2 TSP SALT : (Mix flour and sugar. Cut in butter or margarine
1 EGG ) ' - or until crumbly. Stir in almonds. )

1 C (6 0Z) SEMI-SWEET CHOCOLATE :

MORSELS h

1 C FRESH OR FROZEN(THAWED)

UNSWEETENED RASPBERRIES

HEAT OVEN TO 350. GREASE PAN,9x9x2 in. BEAT CAKE INGREDIENTS EXCEPT
CHOCOLATE CHIPS AND RASPBERRIES ON LOW SPEED 30 SECONDS. BEAT ON MEDIUM
SPEED 2 MIN, SCRAPING BOWL OCCASIONALLY.SPREAD HALF OF BATTER IN
PAN.SPRINKLE WITH HALF OF MORSELS,RASPBERRIES AND STREUSEL.REPEAT WITH
REMAINING BATTER, MORSELS RASPBERRIES AND STREUSEL.BAKE 50 MIN OR UNTIL
TOOTHPICK INSERTED IN CENTER COMES OUT CLEAN. SERVE WARM OR COOL.




THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU

Ken and I want to send our heartfelt thank you to Pastor Dave, and all the
members of St. Mark’s who have been so thoughtful with prayers, cards,
phone calls, and surprisingly 75t Anniversary cards! Then, on Christmas the
beautiful centerpiece on the organ (that was delivered to us on Christmas
morning)! We are overwhelmed! Thank you, thank you and God'’s blessings
to all of you! Our families go back to the very beginnings of St. Mark's -
they would be very pleased.

Charlotte Wengert

A great big thank you to the congregation for the donations of food, gifts
and helping with the Neighborhood Christmas party. Also, thank you to
Santa Claus for making an appearance.

Evangelism Committee




February Make A Note of It...

Thank you to all those who participate in the music ministry
and assist in enhancing worship at St. Mark’s. Your efforts
are welcomed and appreciated. A special thank you to our

church family for your continued encouragement and Q%aé @,@6&
support of the church’s musical endeavors.

Thank you to those who were able to attend the Music
Ministry Epiphany Party in January. The food was delicious,
the games were fun, and the company divine. A nice way to
transition from Advent/Christmas to our journey through
Lent/Easter.

Additional voices and ringers are always welcomed in our
musical ensembles. Take a look at a recent recruitment
article in LebTown: https://lebtown.com/2023/01/04/st-
marks-invites-vocalists-church-affiliation-not-required/

If you or someone you know is interested please see Jeff or
email him at uccmusicministrycoordinator@gmail.com

Seeking Special Music Volunteers February through May. Please see
the sign-up sheet on the music bulletin board in the narthex for available
dates and choose your Sunday to offer a vocal or instrumental solo or
duet. Thank you.

Soon time to reserve your date for Summer Melodies. Secking
volunteers to provide special music during worship throughout the
summer while the music ensembles are on vacation. Look for the sign-up
sheet on the music bulletin board in the narthex and choose your Sunday
to offer a vocal or instrumental solo or duet. The available Sundays run
from June 11" through September 10™,




Wanted: Volunteer Music Librarian. Music Ministry
Coordinator is searching for someone to assist with the musical
library of the church. Musical background not required. Ability to
catalogue and file music desired. “On the job” training provided.
“Be your own boss” at a great office location in a quiet
atmosphere. If you or someone you know is interested please see
Jeff or email him at uccmusicministrycoordinator@gmail.com

Meditations on Lenten Hymns (resource from the Calvin Institute of Christian Worship):

""Jesu, Jesu, Fill Us with Your Love”

“In every age the church has a double task, to speak God’s Word
and to live God’s life.” This was the radical philosophy of Tom
Colvin, author of “Jesu, Jesu, Fill Us with Your Love.” This philosophy led him to be a
missionary in Malawi, Ghana and inner city London. He was also associated with the lona
community for nearly 50 years before he died in his hometown of Edinburgh in 2000. Part of this
work was to help the African church express itself in its own musical language and then help
them bring their own unique worship expressions to the world church. His most famous hymn,
and the one which best summarizes his life’s work is “Jesu, Jesu.” Notice the radical overturning
of social norms: Jesus is the Master who acts as a slave, our neighbors are of all colors and found
both near and far. What better hymn to sing as we approach the upper room, where Jesus dons a
towel to serve his disciples?

Attention All Music Ensembles (choir/bells): Here is the Spring 2023 rehearsal schedule
for choir and bells (subject to changes):

Choir:
We rehearse every Sunday after church. Should the church start
time change to 10am then rehearsal will be before church at
8:30am beginning in February. Choir rehearsal will resume
“Sunday January 22, 2023. There is no choir rehearsal Sunday
January 29 due to Congregational Meeting. See musical offering
schedule below.

Bell Choir: (Inclement weather rehearsals will be Tues.)
Rehearse 7:30pm Thurs. February 2 & 16
Rehearse 7:30pm Thurs. March 2 & 16
Rehearse 7:30pm Thurs. March 30 & Tues. April 4
Rehearse 7:30pm Thurs. April 27 & May 4 & May 18
See musical offering schedule below.




Children’s Choir:
We rehearse at children’s church Sunday mornings during
worship. See musical offering schedule below.

2023 Choir Spring Musical Offering Schedule:
February 12 — Be The Church w/congregation by Scott Siciliano -

~ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RKU21QGUiC0

February 22 (Ash Wednesday) — Create In Me A Clean Heart by Mary Lynn Lightfoot -
https://www.jwpepper.com/sheet-music/media-player.jsp?&type=audio&productID=11416959

March 5 — Eternal Life by Craig Courtney - https://beckenhorstpress.com/eternal-life-sab/

April 2 (Palm Sunday) — He Comes In The Name of the Lord wichildren’s choir by Mary Kay
Beall - at 57:10 into video https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TLKTPXSC43U

April 6 (Maundy Thursday) — Wash Their Feet w/oboe by Pepper Choplin -
https://www.jwpepper.com/sheet-music/media-player.isp?&product]D=10425 064 &type=audio

April 9 (Easter/Cantata) — He Is Risen by Lloyd Larson -
http://downloads.jubilatemusic.com/previews/audio/20007.mp3

May 7 (Men’s Ensemble) — Who Will Be A Witness by Donald Moore - https://www.alfred-
music.com/player/AlfredChoralDesigns2007/27098/player.html?0sCsid=9¢7£7055432bc68af243
1ccc57619347

May 14 (Mother’s Day) — If You Love Me by Joel Raney -
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A72SJftFeSY

May 21 (Music Appreciation Sunday) — Wonderful Words of Life by Philip Bliss and Greg
Gilpin - https://www.jwpepper.com/sheet-music/media-
player.jsp?&productID=11416805&type=audio

June 4 (Trinity Sunday)- You Are The One by Herbert Brokering and Thomas Keesecker -
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9MmesiDAab8




2023 Bell Choir Spring Musical Offering Schedule:

February 19 - Be Thou My Vision arr. by Larry Sue
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zkyRCRUmijts or Day By Day arr. by Larry Sue -
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KMVUahag ANk

March 19 — My Shepherd Will Supply My Need arr. by Larry Sue -
https://vimeo.com/682519196%embedded=true&source=vimeo_logo&owner=152312347 or My
Shepherd Will Supply My Need by David Music

April 2 (Paim Sunday — play w/choir anthem) — He Comes In The Name of the Lord wi/children’s
choir by Mary Kay Beall — at 57:10 into video
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TLKTPXSC43U

April 9 (Easter) — Joy Dawned Again on Easter Day w/piano arr. by Karen Lakey Buckwalter -
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1PEkeUgeoqo

May 21-(Music Appreciation Sunday) — From the book Bells & Keys more or less arr. by Sandra
Eithun

2023 Children/Youth Choir Spring Musical Offering Schedule:
February 26 - His Grace by Sandy Steinfelt (changes in text) -

http://sacredsheetmusic.org/music/inline _download file?download id=199694&name=His Gra |

ce_clear articulation on voice part.mp3

March 26 — Holy Places by Sherrie Boren — (changes in text)
(http://sacredsheetmusic.org/music/inline_download file?download id=212995&name=Holy Pl
aces - voice accomp.mp3

April 2 - (Palm Sunday) — He Comes In The Name of the Lord wichildren’s choir by Mary Kay
Beall - at 57:10 into video https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TLKTPXSC43U

April 23 — Come, and Follow Me by Angie Poll -
http://sacredsheetmusic.org/music/inline download file?download id=167934&name=Come
and Follow Me 1 .mp3

May 21 (Music Appreciation Sunday) - How Many by Adrienne Foster
Potter - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FJzZRqOU5mo

With every best wish,

Jeffrey Clouser,
‘Music Ministry Coordinator




ST. MARK’S SHUT-IN/HOMEBOUND LIST

CORNWALL MANOR - 1 Boyd Street, PO Box 125
Cornwall, PA 17016

Blanche Hummel - Cornwall Manor
Corson Hall, Rm. 205

PO Box 125
Cornwall, PA 17016

Robert Trautman - ¢/o Terry Trautman
Health Center 112 Lexington Drive,
Room 117 Annville, PA 17003

Ken & Charlotte Wengert — Cornwall Manor,
1 Boyd Street,
PO Box 125,
Bradley Hall, Apt. 109
Cornwall, PA 17016

LEBANON VALLEY HOME — 550 E. Main St.
Annville, PA 17003

Betty Bartal
Ruth Boyer
Jeanette Heim

Nancy White

KINDRED PLACE -~ One Kindred Place
Annville, PA 17003

SPANG CREST - 945 Duke Street
Lebanon, PA 17042

Joann Sullivan - Room #224 (717-274-1495)

CEDAR HAVEN - 590 S. 5t Avenue
Lebanon, PA 17042

Sue Kline - Room #415

(Page 1)

1/25/23

Please send notes or cards to our Shut-in and Homebound members of St. Marks.
Let’s show everyone that we haven't forgotten about them and brighten up their

days.

Thank you.




ST. MARK'S SHUT-IN/HOMEBOUND LIST

Phyllis Capretti
510 S. 5% Street
Lebanon, PA 17042

Gloria Kettering-Howard
1006 South Third Avenue
Lebanon, PA 17042

Janet Lehman

Stoneridge Retirement Living

440 East Lincoln Ave., #330
Myerstown, PA 17067 717-866-3682

Eva Miller
845 Mt. Zion Rd.
Lebanon, PA 17046

LUAnn Schneider

St. Anne’s Retirement Community
Room PC16

3952 Columbia Avenue

West Hempfield Twp.,

Columbia, PA 17512

Lowell and Shirley Sherman
101 Freeman Drive
Lebanon, PA 17042

Lois Shuey
594 Doris Drive
Lebanon, PA 17046

Helen Strohm
1004 Smith Avenue
Lebanon, PA 17042

Richard Trompeter
69 Arbor Drive
Myerstown, PA 17067

Marion & Melvin Werner
134 Hearthstone Lane
Lebanon, PA 17042

Earl & Heather Whorley
1116 Hoffer Rd.
Annville, PA 17003

(Page 2)




Birthday

February 1
February 5

February 10

February 13
February 15
February 16
February 17
February 19

February 22
February 24
February 26

February 27
February 28
February 29

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES

Gail Winters
Rose Marie Day
Cynthia Sullivan
Keith Gruber
Matthew Scholl
Russell Scholl
Scott Trovinger
Lucinda Klahr
Nell Kline
Malachi Raiger
John Hoffman
Cindy Johnson
Jonathan Scholi
Nathan Trovinger
Kevin Waldron
Norma Arnold
Michael Daub
Sarah Blauch
Paxton Thomas
Andrew Scholl

Anniversary

February 17 Larry & Carol Houser
February 23 Lowell & Shirley Sherman




Sunday Stephen Carl & Julie  Casey Janice
Worship Time Koehler Krause Krause Kreider
- 10 AM
Starting
February 5th
Bible Study -
10 AM & 6:30 Bell Rehearsal
PM - 7:30 PM
5 6 7 8 9 10 11
Gary & Kim | Janet Robert & Holly, Daniel, = Donna Madison Mario
Lehman Lehman Rose Leiby Austin & Evan | Lineaweaver | yciotti Luciotti
Choir Lightner Spiritual
Rehearsal Women's Council - 6:30
8:30 AM Coachi Study Group - | Bible Study - | PM
Kid’s Team - oaching 6:30 PM 10 AM & 6:30  Consistory
1 PM Session 7 PM PM Mtg. 7:00 PM
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
Caroline Joshua Pamela & Eva Miller Sierra Moyer | David & Meredith,
Manbeck Manbeck Thomas Karen Sean,
Manbeck Musselwhite | Charleigh &
Choir Ian Myers
Rehearsal Bible Study -
8:30 AM Valentine’s 10 AM & 6:30 : Bell Rehearsal CIA Meeting -
Day PM - 7:30 PM 10 AM
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
Heather Noll | John Null Edward & Jessica, Corey ' Thomas Paul & Kay Peter &
Gayle Olden | & Stella Parry Peiffer Annette
. Parraca Pvl
Choir ) yies
Rehearsal Bible Study -
8:30 AM Women’'s ;:hAM
Study Group —~
6:3oyPMr up Wednesday -
7:30 PM
26 27 28
Jonathan, Marie Reich Michael
LeTonya, Reich
Malachi &
Izayah Raiger
Choir
Rehearsal

8:30 AM




